Public Hearing Notice

Notice is hereby given that the Washtenaw County Water Resources Commissioner (WCWRC)
will hold a public hearing on an amendment to the 2013 State Revolving Fund Project Plan for
the Huron River watershed within the City of Ann Arbor for the purpose of receiving comments
from interested persons. The hearing will be held from 7-8:00 pm on Wednesday, June 25, 2014
at the NEW Center, located at 1100 N Main St. Ann Arbor, M.

The purpose of the proposed project plan amendment is to secure low interest funding for non-
point source water quality treatment improvements in the Huron River watershed. The purpose
of the projects described in the project plan is to help reduce storm water pollutants, flooding and
flow to the River and low-lying neighborhoods by retaining, delaying, and infiltrating the storm
water runoff. Six sites are being proposed based on the potential storm water management
opportunities they provide to the watershed. These projects include new sites, and amendments
to projects included in previous plans based on updated information.

This project will be funded through loans from Michigan’s State Revolving Fund. The six
project sites have a combined estimated construction cost of $11,000,000. This equates to $6.75
per residential equivalent unit on a quarterly basis.

Copies of the project plan detailing the proposed projects will be available for public review on
May 23, 2014 on the fourth floor of the Ann Arbor City Hall, 301 E Huron St., Ann Arbor, Ml;
or on the first floor of the Washtenaw County Water Resources Office (WCWRC), 705 N. Zeeb
Road. For an electronic copy, please email drains@ewashtenaw.org.

Written comments received through June 25, 2014 will be entered into the public hearing record
and should be sent to the Washtenaw County Water Resources Office, Attention: Harry Sheehan,
Washtenaw County Water Resources, PO Box 8645, Ann Arbor, M1, 48107-8645



